Office of the State Comptroller

PAYROLL BULLETIN

Bulletin No.
P- 786

PEF Duee Adjustment Date

October 8, 1993

In the Payroll checks dated October 28, 1993 for Institution and
November 3, 1993 for Administration, some employees in the Professional,
Scientific and Technical Services Negotiating Unit (NU-05) will have an
adjustment to their dues or agency shop fee amount.

The PEF dues structure provides for .8% of an individual's gross wages
up to $80,000 or a dues/feee cap of $640.00 per year. In the payroll system,
OSC applies a biweekly cap of $24.62 for annual-salaried employees or $29.09
for 10M employees.

PEF has re—calculated the dues and agency shop fees for the retroactive
payments for the 1992 and 1993 performance advances and 1993 salary increase
and has provided the Office of the State Comptroller with an adjustment amount
to be added to the employee's normal dues or agency shop fees amount in the
payroll checks indicated above.

The adjustment affects only those employeee who, because of the large
two-year retroactive adjustment, had dues/fees capped at the biweekly maximum
even though their gross wages or annual dues/fees amount would not have
exceeded the annual maximum.

Payroll Offices will receive a notice from PEF to be distributed to PEF
employees with the payroll checks for the dates indicated above.

Any questions regarding this adjustment should be directed to PEF
at 1-800-553-2445.




